

P. O. BOX 660

PHONE (308) 635-1320

November 28, 1979

Carl W. Dabelstein 8209 West 78th St. Overland Park, Kansas 66204

## Dear Carl:

Happy to knock out a note to a dislocated Nebraskan!

Your report of reception indicates you probably got the clearest reception for that distance of any DX'ers I've heard from. The program material was aired just as you reported it on November 23, 1979, at 5:34PM CST.

That would, of course, have been the ideal time to receive us, since we had just completed the  ${\bf w}$  switch to the direction pattern and 1000 Watt power level. There is a lobe in our pattern in your general direction.

A pleasure to hear from you!

Sincerely;

Bryce McBride Chief Engineer